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Oakland University

Board of Trustees

February 5, 2003

APPROVAL TO CONTRACT WITH OFFICE SUPPLY VENDOR

A Recommendation

Introduction

A Request for Proposals was sent to five office supply vendors in October 2002.  All five vendors submitted proposals.  Staples submitted the most favorable proposal.  Staples offered a $50,000 conversion incentive to be paid after 6 months. After covering our actual conversion costs, the remaining incentive will be allocated back to the departments in the form of a credit based on each department’s percentage of total spent.  Staples offered another $50,000 incentive if Oakland University spends $550,000 within the first year of service.  If this total expenditure level is achieved, the incentive will also be allocated back to the departments in the form of a credit.  Staples offered an incentive program to lower the number of small orders.  Based on last year’s expenditures, this would result in a rebate of $3,700.  Staples will guarantee that paper prices will not rise more than 5% in the first year of the contract and they will lower prices if paper prices fall.  Staples is offering low pricing on the 220 most commonly purchased items for the university and offering an average discount of 55% on all other full-line catalog items.

Recommendation

RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees authorizes the Vice President for Finance and Administration to approve the agreement with Staples as preferred office supply vendor for Oakland University.  The agreement will be for three years with Oakland University’s option to offer two possible one-year extensions; and, be it further

RESOLVED, that the agreement shall be reviewed and approved by the Office of the General Counsel prior to execution and shall be in compliance with the law and university policies and regulations and shall conform to the legal standards and policies of the Board of Trustees.

Budgetary Implications

Oakland University spent $575,000 with Office Depot in 2001 and will spend approximately $550,000 with Office Depot in 2002.  It is anticipated, that Oakland University will spend approximately $550,000 for office supplies in the future as well.

Staples is offering the best combination of low pricing on individual products and incentive rebates allocated back to the departments.
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Personnel Implications:

There are no personnel implications.





Submitted to the President





on __________________________, 2003 by





____________________________________





Lynne C. Schaefer

Vice President for Finance and Administration 

and Treasurer to the Board of Trustees

Recommended on ____________________, 2003

to the Board for approval by

________________________________________ 

Gary D. Russi

President

